
Biltmore Students Technology Policy

What is the technology policy?

Over the past few years, we have noticed that technology has become a huge distraction for our
students, taking away from what God wants to do in them and through them during camp week.
There are very few opportunities our students have to become unplugged in a world that fights
for their attention, innocence and devotion. It is our desire to provide a space where they can
encounter Jesus and leave with a deeper relationship with Him.

For that reason; any technology that is brought to camp will be held by leaders throughout the
day and distributed to them 30 minutes at night.

The purpose of this policy is twofold; to ensure that our students are freed up to have a week
connecting with others and with Jesus and that our students also have an outlet to connect with
family each day on their devices.

What happens if my student is caught with a phone?

The first time a student is caught with a phone, it will be confiscated and the parent will be
notified. The next time, the parent will be asked to pick up the student from Anderson University.

How will I contact my student?

We will have multiple easy ways for you to stay connected with your student throughout the
week:

- 30 minutes will be allotted each evening for your student to use their phone!
- There will be a group message created on the first day of camp week with your students’

leader, who will send pictures and updates throughout the week. This group message
will be through the app, Telegram. Please go ahead and download this app now in
preparation for camp week!

- There will be prayer updates sent through a texting platform so that you can be actively
participating in the life change at camp. More information will be sent on this closer to
camp.

How will I know that my student is safe?

Students will be put in a group with 2 adult leaders and CKM staff will be placed around
Anderson University campus to help provide additional supervision for your student, ensuring
that students are safe and secure for the entirety of camp week.


